
 

Eaton Advisory Group 

Meeting  
Eaton Administration Centre  

Wednesday, 2 February 2022  

Notes  

Attendance   

Elected Members  

Cr. Mick Bennett Chairperson 
Cr. P Perks                                 Advisory Group Member (via Zoom) 

Community  

Ms. Julie King               Community 
Ms. Jenna Priddle               Community 
Mr. Anne Jones               Community  
Ms. Dudley Greathead             Community 
Mr. Ken Lowth                Community 
Mr. Ryan Gay               Community   
 

Staff 

Mr. Andre Schönfeldt             Chief Executive Officer  
Mr. Theo Naude               Director Infrastructure  
Ms. Susan Oosthuizen            Director Sustainable Development 
Mr. Nathan Ryder                    Manager Infrastructure Planning & Design 
Ms. Vicki Pretorius                   Landscape Design Officer  
Ms. Lucy Owen- Conway        Manager Place & Community Engagement  (left meeting at 5.45pm) 
Ms Suzanne Occhipinti            Strategic Planning Officer 
Ms. Rhianna Scheffner            Note Taker 

Apologies                          

Cr. L Davies                                Elected Member  
Cr. S Gillespie                            Advisory Group Member 

 



Meeting Open 5.00pm 

Welcome  

Welcome and Acknowledgment of Country by Cr. M T Bennett  

Governance  

 Terms of Reference 

 Confidentiality Agreement 

 Disclosure of Interest 

Disclosure of Interest  

It was agreed that members would participate in all discussion. 
 

Community Engagement Projects   
Ms. Lucy Owen- Conway – Manager Place and Community Engagement  
 

 Eaton Drive Mural Wall – project update and theme exploration. 
 

Ms Lucy Owen-Conway provided an update on the mural wall. The location has been endorsed 
by Council and the Shire is awaiting the outcome of the grant funding application before 
proceeding.  
 
Suggestions were called for on the theme and type of artwork that should feature on the wall. 
Suggestions included: Cultural significance e.g. river serpent, flora and fauna, possums, blue 
wrens, not be too distracting due to the traffic volumes on Eaton Drive, low landscaping to be 
planted in front of the mural, incorporate elements which allow for expansion of the mural in 
the future. The local schools can also be approached to make it a community project. 
 
It was also suggested to look at retaining the area due to the ground slope and also check for 
any underlying sewerage connections. 
 
Any further suggestions and ideas can be sent to Ms Lucy Owen-Conway lucy.owen-
conway@dardanup.wa.gov.au 
  

 

 Enlighten 2022 – Event Update  
 
The Enlighten 2022 Event has been postponed until October 2022 due to ongoing COVID 
uncertainty. The new October date will coincide with Mental Health Week which ties in with 
the theme of “What Brightens Your Mood?” Submissions of artwork can still be made. 
 
 
 

 East Millbridge Playground 
 

State Government election funding commitment. Condition of funding that it be a playground 
aimed at 0-4 year olds. Public consultation is open via Social Pinpoint, closes 27 February 
2022. 
 
The Advisory group discussed options and ideas for what should be included. Ideas included: 
Shade (sails and trees), keep it simple for that age group, equipment you can move through 
and interact with, swings and climbing, nature play theme. 
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Ms Vicki Pretorius gave an overview of the land, it is privately owned and allowances need to 
be made for this land to be developed in the future. 
 

 Eaton/Millbridge Master Plan and Place Plan  
 

Mrs Suzanne Occhipinti, Strategic Planning Officer, provided an overview of the plans. The 
current plans are out of date and are not integrated with each other. The new plans will be 
evolving documents, more user friendly and consolidating all of the individual plans. 
 

 

 Eaton Millbridge Community Facilities Plan  
 
Mr Nathan Ryder, Manager Infrastructure Planning & Design, provided an overview of the 
completed and upcoming projects. See presentation attached for further details. 

 Update on project delivery 2021/2022 Budget 

 Projects for Council consideration in 2022/2023 Budget 

 Other Business 

The Advisory Group had a general discussion on various topics and concerns including the 

Eaton Drive extension, contractor cleanliness when constructing footpaths and the schedule 

of construction for footpaths. 

Meeting was closed at 6.37pm 


